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ANNUAL MEETING BUDGET OPEN 

FORUM 

 

We know you have questions, so we are providing 

an opportunity for the community to come together 

and ask them. 

 

Saturday, September 24th 

9:30 – 11:00 am 

Partridge Lane Club House 

Upper level 

 

It’s that time of year again and the board has 

developed a proposed budget.  The Medvil 

community will be voting on this budget at the 

Annual Meeting scheduled for November 5th (more 

information on this meeting will be provided at a 

later date).  This open forum is your opportunity to 

ask questions so you will have a better 

understanding of where the community is 

financially and why the board is proposing this 

budget.  Copies of the proposed budget will be 

handed out to all attendees.  Due to the location of 

the forum, we are unable to Zoom the event. 

 

Please note: a forum was also held on August 23rd 

prior to the publication of the newsletter. 

about:blank
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OPERATIONS 

 
My mother was right when she said, "The older you 

get, the faster the time goes by." With that being 

said, fall is right around the corner and with it come 

the falling leaves and more leaf bags but, as in years 

past, we will get through it. 

 

A project completed over the summer was the 

replacement of the stairs and ramp in the front of 

Partridge Clubhouse.  Much of the wood was rotted 

and the decking was starting to twist, causing a 

serious tripping hazard.  Since both decks and 

ramps have been replaced, the only thing left for 

maintenance projects at Partridge is the window 

replacements, which was approved for 2023.  As 

much as some enjoy the sliders because they let in a 

lot of light, they also let in a lot of heat in the 

summer and cold in the winter due to their age.  The 

heating and cooling in that building is electric so the  

current situation with the windows is not very  

 

 

energy efficient. 

 

The carpet at Donald Drive Clubhouse has been 

replaced, which was a very involved project as far 

as emptying out the clubhouse for the installers.  It 

was a weekend spent at the clubhouse, but I think 

the results were worth it. 

 

We announced last week at the coffee  house and 

the Board meeting that we had a theft at the 

Maintenance Building that had to be reported to the 

Police.  Someone broke into the yard and siphoned 

the diesel fuel from both the trash truck and the 

backhoe.  Because of the cost of diesel fuel today 

I'm sure I don't have to tell you that it was a hit to 

the fuel budget.  There was a camera in the yard at 

the time, however, it was focused on the bays that 

hold the mulch and loam, and salt in the winter.  It 

has since been repositioned to encompass the three 

F350's and as of now the trash truck and the 

backhoe are being parked inside.  Locking gas caps 

were purchased for the F350's as a precaution and 

we are still searching for one for the trash truck.  

We also added a motion sensor flood light that will 

cover the majority of the yard.  With the possible 

BOARD NOTICES 
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upgrade to our phone system and internet we will be 

installing a second camera to ensure that the entire 

yard will be under surveillance.  

 

Another project that had been approved for this year 

was 6' fencing to enclose the Maintenance 

yard.  Ironically the fence was delivered the day 

before the theft was discovered.  The majority of the 

fence has already been installed and time has been 

scheduled for its completion. 

 

The split rail fencing has all been treated again, as 

recommended, to protect it from the elements.  

Mowing and weeding continues to take place. 

 

We have one request.  Residents have begun to drop 

off metal at the maintenance building, leaving it in 

the yard or in front of the building.  We ask that you 

please keep it for pickup on metal Monday, which is 

the first Monday of the month.   

 

Thank you all for reading and as always, thank you, 

Jeff, Fred and Jarod, for all your hard work in 

keeping the community looking its best. 

 

         Odie/OD 

 

RE-ESTABLISHING A NEW 

COMMITTEE 
 

Some residents have suggested the Board of 

Directors establish a new ad hoc committee to 

investigate ways for residents to save money and 

then distribute that collected information to the 

community.  Well, we are working to re-energize 

our Resource Committee and several of our 

residents have jumped at the chance to participate.  

Current committee chair Dorrie Kossuth has agreed 

to stay on as chair; joining her are current 

committee member Carolyn Lane, Finance 

Committee member Richard Ball, Board President 

Lucille Pelletier along with Board members Anita 

O’Brien and Jim McNeil are bringing their 

collective knowledge to the group.  If you are ready 

to help and you know any one of these individuals, 

please reach out to them.  You may also call the 

Reception Office (603-497-4440, ext. 0) and leave a 

message for Dorrie. 

 

A LITTLE CLARIFICATION 
 

When Medvil residents asked for a dedicated space 

to grow vegetables, the community garden area was 

established.  Interested residents were assigned a 

10’ x 20’ plot with access to water, later on fencing 

was erected to keep animals out; now it appears that 

it’s not the animals helping themselves to the 

vegetables.  A few of the gardeners have notified 

the board that some of their vegetables are being 

stolen out of their gardens. 

 

Some people have said that the term ‘community 

garden’ suggests the harvest is available for anyone 

in the community to take, however that is not the 

case.  If you didn’t grow it, please don’t take it.   
 

 

CRAFTERS NEEDED 

 

In conjunction with our 10/1 

Fall Festival, the Fundraising 

Committee encourages 

residents who do all kinds of 

crafts to reserve a craft table 

for $10.  In order to cover the 

cost of a separate ad, we need 

at least seven crafters.  You can 

call Irene Gagne @ 603-622-

1869 to reserve or if you have any questions. 

 

MONDAY NIGHT CRIBBAGE CLUB 

 
A notice that the Monday night cribbage starts on 

9/12 to play for fun & learning at PLC from 6:30 

pm to 8 pm.  Anyone interested in joining the group 

should arrive by 6:15 PM.  We play until the end of 

March and there is no cost.  Contact Irene Gagne at 

603-622-1869 if you plan on attending or if you 

have any questions. 
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SUNSHINE LADY  

 
Is there someone you 

know in our Medvil 

community who would 

like to have their day 

brightened a little?  

Maybe a Thinking of 

You, In Sympathy or Get 

Well card would be nice.  

Please let me know and 

I will be happy to send a 

card to them.  There’s 

nothing nicer than 

knowing your friends and neighbors care about you. 

 
Please call or text me at 603-851-5209.  You may 

also leave a message if there is no answer. 

 
Thank you.  

Linda Robinson   

 

 

EVENTS 

COMMITTEE 
 

 

Our August events are 

done and by all 

accounts everyone who attended had a great time 

and enjoyed what we offered (especially the fish 

fry.)  September events include another fish fry on 

the 16th and a presentation by the Concord 

Coachmen Chorus on the 21st (see the attached 

flyers for more information and how to sign up.) 

Now would be a good time to mark your calendars 

for October!  On the 8th we are hosting an Apple 

Fest followed on the 12th by a Health Fair held in 

conjunction with Goffstown PD; we round up the 

month with the always popular Halloween Party & 

Pasta Supper scheduled for the 29th.  Everything 

you need to know about these upcoming events will 

be in the October edition of the newsletter. 

 

Deb Cyr 

 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 
Contact Irene Gagne at 603-622-1869 

 
 

Fundraising Pool—The winner for 

7/1 was Rachel Tessier and 8/1 was 

Barbara McLaughlin for $250 each.  All numbers 

are being played with a guaranteed winner.  There is 

currently one resident on the wait list.  Call the 

Volunteer Office to place your name on the list – 

603-497-4440, Option 0.  It’s only $5/month and 

you can play more than 1 number. 

 

Yard Sale –Our next yard sale is 10/1 and we are 

looking for donations and volunteers. 

 

Please call Irene to arrange a drop off or a pickup.  

However, we do not take electronics, TV’s, large 

appliances, furniture, or exercise equipment. 

Please do not place any items in the mail houses 

or libraries. 

 

Consignment store – We are now consigning again 

and have sold 9 of the 14 items brought in so far. 

 

Cookbook – We have decided not to do a 

cookbook. 

 

Fundraising Purchases – Residents wonder what 

we do with the funds we raise.  So far this year we 

have purchased CPR equipment for in-house 

training, two vacuums for the PLC, updated bingo 

equipment at the DDC, special stones for the dog 

park, and a small refrigerator for the PLC 

kitchenette.  These items are not part of our 

operating budget.  A more comprehensive list will 

be included in a newsletter at the end of the year. 

 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 
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Committee Members – We are a committee of 

eight and we are looking for more members. 

 

Ideas Needed – You don’t have to be a committee 

member to give us suggestions for projects to use 

our funds.  We purchase items that benefit the 

Medvil community – call Irene with suggestions 

and costs, etc. or ideas for a fundraiser. 

Irene M. Gagne 

REAL ESTATE COMMITTEE 

  

The Medvil Real Estate statistics from 

June 17, 2022 through August 12, 

2022:   seven showings, two Purchase 

and Sales Agreements, two 

closings,  and currently one listing.  

    

If you are thinking of selling your home, the first  

step is to fill out the Intent to Sell form.  This form 

can be found on our website at 

medvilcooperative.com.  The Intent to Sell can be 

filled out online and printed then given to Medvil 

Real Estate Office 30 days before listing your 

property. 

The second step is to locate a realtor.  Please 

consider letting Medvil Real Estate help you sell 

your home.  Sales benefit Medvil community. 

Medvil RE Committee - 497-4440 Prompt 2 

Website: www.medvilcooperative.com   Homes 

for Sale 

Dorrie Kossuth, Chairperson 

 

    

THE FERAL CAT 

PROJECT 

 

Contact Donna Duford  at 

603-622-8450 

There have been some concerns raised about our 

Feral Cat Program.  The two most common are that 

the feeding station is attracting more cats, and that 

there are feral cats living outside in our community, 

while there is a rule against pet cats being outdoors 

unsupervised.  

When this program was first proposed, people 

expressed concerns about attracting more cats.  It 

makes sense that we might attract more cats by 

putting out food for them.  Fortunately, this doesn’t 

seem to be the case.  Multiple times since the 

Manchester Animal Shelter set up the feeding 

station, a game camera has been set up for days to 

weeks at a time, and there has not been an increase 

in the number of cats eating there.  I can only 

hypothesize about why.  The most likely reason is 

that there has always been food available for 

outdoor cats.  The farm next door, like most farms, 

provides food in the form of rodents that are 

attracted to livestock feed, and we have always had, 

and still do have, Medvil residents who put food out 

for the cats.  The feeding station just gives us a way 

to attract cats to a specific location for trapping. 

As for pet cats not allowed outdoors unsupervised, 

this is a rule that was voted on by the community 

and would require a vote to change.  The feral and 

stray cats have likely been around at least as long as 

about:blank
about:blank
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the farm has been here. From what I understand, 

their population was quite large in the early years of 

the cooperative.  When I moved here about 11 years 

ago, I saw multiple cats on my street every day. 

The goal of our program is to reduce the population, 

not support or increase it.  The way the program 

reduces the population is three-pronged.  Young 

kittens are placed in foster homes for socialization 

and then adopted.  Adult cats that show some signs 

of tameness are put into a special program to 

socialize them.  Most adult cats are too feral to 

become house cats and are returned to Medvil after 

being vaccinated and altered.  All cats that are 

trapped are given veterinary care and get spayed or 

neutered.  

Last year Friends of Manchester Animal Shelter 

(FMAS) trapped and neutered 9 adult cats and 20 

kittens in Medvil.  Five of the adults were females, 

all of whom had litters.  If they hadn’t been spayed, 

they each could have had up to 3 more litters before 

winter.  Some of the female kittens could also have 

had litters as early as late summer/early fall.  

Through the program, we reduced the feral cat 

population by 23 (20 kittens and 3 adults who were 

adopted) and prevented possibly dozens of 

additional kittens! 

This is the only option to reduce the population.  By 

our limiting reproduction, the numbers stabilize and 

eventually decrease.  We are fortunate that the 

Manchester Animal Shelter has set up this program 

for us.  They serve the city of Manchester and are 

not obligated to address animal issues in other 

towns.  The program costs Medvil nothing in 

money or labor.  Without them, we would have 

untold and increasing numbers of litters of kittens 

each year.  

As always, PLEASE CONTACT ME if you see 

cats or kittens in areas not near the feeding 

station on Partridge Lane.   Thanks! 

                                    Donna Duford  603-622-8450 

 

 

Heartfelt condolences to those who have recently lost a 

loved one: 

 
•  John and Denise Menczywor in the 

death of John’s mother Emily. 

 

We meet them in the lives they’ve shaped.  

We enjoy them in the jokes and wisdom 

they’ve passed down.  Be active in the 

community they’ve built.  It is a way of 

walking with them into the future.  It is a 

way of never losing them.   

 

Linda Robinson, Sunshine Lady (603) 851-5209 

 

 

 

 

 

IN SYMPATHY 
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TASTY TIDBITS  by Cat Pragoff 
 

Can you believe it's autumn already?  We're now 

past Labor Day and the gardens are ready to be 

harvested.  I'll bet most of you have a surfeit of 

summer squash and zucchini that you'd like to put 

to good use, so here are some recipes that do just 

that, whether you're making them for yourselves or 

to share with friends.  Enjoy! 

 

Zucchini Pancakes with Yogurt-Feta Sauce 

(makes 4 servings, 3 pancakes each with 1/4 cup 

sauce) 

 

Ingredients: 

 

Pancakes 

3 medium zucchini, trimmed (about 8 oz each) 

3 Tbs fresh dill, chopped 

3 large eggs      

2 tsp fresh lemon juice 

6 Tbsp whole wheat pastry flour, plus more as         

needed           

1 small clove garlic, grated 

2 Tbsp grated or finely minced onion  

1 tsp olive oil 

1 tsp baking powder 

1/4 tsp freshly ground black pepper   

  

Sauce 

3/4 cup plain Greek yogurt 

3/4 tsp salt, divided     

1/2 cup crumbled feta cheese 

4 Tbsp olive oil      

 

Directions: 

•  Using the shredding attachment of your food 

processor, shred the zucchini; transfer to a colander, 

toss with 1/2 teaspoon of salt and let drain for 10 

minutes.  Then squeeze it with your hand to get out 

as much of the liquid as possible. 

 

• While the zucchini is draining, combine the 

yogurt, feta, dill, lemon juice, garlic and 1 teaspoon 

olive oil in a medium bowl.  Set aside. 

 

• Beat the eggs in a large bowl.  Add the shredded 

zucchini, flour, onion, baking powder, salt and 

pepper, then stir to combine, adding more flour one 

tablespoon at a time if the batter seems loose. 

 

• Heat 2 tablespoons olive oil in a non-stick skillet 

over medium heat until the oil shimmers.  Scoop the 

batter by slightly less than 1/4-cup dollops and 

spread in the pan until each pancake is about 3-1/2 

inches in diameter.  Cook until pancakes are crisp 

on the outside and warmed through, approximately 

3 minutes per side; transfer to a plate and repeat 

with the remaining oil and batter. 

 

• Serve immediately with the sauce.  

 

              

 

This next recipe comes from the American Diabetes 

Association Cookbook and works well with zucchini 

or summer squash, plus the other vegetables noted.  

It's very tasty, too! 

MEMBERS’ CONTRIBUTIONS 

OPENING DAY OF ZUCCHINI SEASON 
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Vegetable Lasagna 

(makes 6 servings) 

 

Ingredients: 

 

1 cup carrots      

1 cup zucchini, sliced 

1/2 cup red bell peppers, 

sliced   

1 cup spinach, chopped 

1 cup low-fat cottage cheese    

1/2 low-fat ricotta cheese 

2 egg substitute     

1 tsp fresh basil, minced 

1 tsp fresh oregano, minced    

1 tsp ground black pepper 

2 cups low-sodium marinara sauce  

9 lasagna noodles, uncooked 

 

Directions: 

• To prepare the vegetables, steam the carrots over 

boiling water for 2 minutes.  Add the zucchini and 

steam for 2 more minutes.  Add the red pepper and 

steam for 2 more minutes.  Add the spinach and 

stem for 1 more minute.  Remove the vegetables 

from the heat.  In a bowl, combine all the remaining 

ingredients except the marinara sauce and the 

lasagna noodles. 

 

•  In a casserole dish, place a little marinara sauce 

on the bottom, laying 3 noodles on top of the sauce.  

Add a layer of noodles and cover with a layer of the 

cheese mixture.  Add some sauce.  Repeat.  Add the 

last layer of noodles and top with some sauce.  

Refrigerate overnight.  The next day, preheat the 

oven to 350°F. Bake the lasagna for 40 minutes 

until it bubbles.  Let stand for 10 minutes prior to 

serving.  Cut into squares and serve. 

 

• NOTE: If you prefer to bake the lasagna 

immediately, cook the pasta before layering it. 

       

 

This month's final selection can be a breakfast, 

lunch, or even supper choice.  Feel free to mix and 

match the cheeses, herbs, and 

veggies from your garden to suit 

your palate. 

 

Zucchini Frittata 

(Makes 6 servings) 

 

Ingredients:  

10 large eggs    

  

1/2 cup heavy cream 

1 tsp kosher salt   

  

1/2 tsp freshly ground black pepper 

1/2 cup grated sharp cheddar 

cheese  

1 Tbs olive oil 

1 red onion, peeled & thinly sliced   

2 cloves garlic, minced 

1 small zucchini, halved lengthwise  

12 cherry tomatoes, halves and thinly sliced  

12 basil leaves finely chopped 

1/2 tsp fresh thyme, minced 

 

Directions: 

 

• Preheat oven to 375°F.  In a large bowl, whisk 

together eggs, cream, salt and pepper. Stir in the 

cheddar and set aside. 

• In a cast-iron skillet, heat the oil over medium 

heat.  When the oil shimmers, add the sliced onion 

and sauté until it’s translucent, about 5 minutes.  

Add the garlic and zucchini; cook until the zucchini 

begins to soften, about 2-3 minutes more. 

 

• Add the tomatoes and cook, stirring occasionally, 

until the liquid evaporates, about 3-4 minutes.  

Remove from the heat.  Sprinkle the herbs over the 

cooked vegetables. 

 

• Pour the egg mixture over the vegetables, then 

transfer the skillet to the oven.  Bake until the eggs 

are just set and the top of the frittata is light and 

golden brown, about 20 to 25 minutes. Remove 

from oven and let it sit for about 10 minutes.  Cut 

into wedges and serve. 
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SEPTEMBER MIDNIGHTS 
 

Lyric night of the lingering Indian Summer, 

Shadowy fields that are scentless but full of singing, 

Never a bird, but the passionless chant of insects, 

Ceaseless, insistent. 

 

The grasshopper's horn, and far-off, high in the maples, 

The wheel of a locust leisurely grinding the silence 

Under a moon waning and worn, broken, 

Tired with summer. 

 

Let me remember you, voices of little insects, 

Weeds in the moonlight, fields that are tangled with asters, 

Let me remember, soon will the winter be on us, 

Snow-hushed and heavy. 

 

Over my soul murmur your mute benediction, 

While I gaze, O fields that rest after harvest, 

As those who part look long in the eyes they lean to, 

Lest they forget them. 

Sarah Teasdale 

 1914   

      

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Medvil Messenger wants more material!  

Family recipes, helpful hints, reminiscences, 

jokes, poems, gardening advice, reviews of your 

latest vacation and day trip discoveries, hilarious 

tales of your pets’ antics—just about anything.  

Please keep it upbeat and positive.  Original 

material will take precedence over reprints from 

other sources, including printouts of email pass- 

arounds.  If you submit previously published 

material, please try to cite a source.  We reserve  

the right to reject material that may offend, divide 

our community or cause political arguments. 

 

Please submit your items to our email:   

medvilnewsletter@comcast.net  Or place a copy in the 

Messenger mailbox in the Reception Office in the 

DDC.  Deadline for submissions is noon on the 

Thursday after the Board Meeting.  (BOD meets on the 

3rd Tuesday of the month.) 

 

Medvil Messenger Staff:  Debbie Cyr and MB. Wulf 
Additional Proofreading:  Irene Gagne 

   . . .and other stuff  

you want to know 

about 

GOOD STUFF WE FIND 

about:blank


The Budget 
 
Our first Q & Q Forum to answer questions was held on Tuesday, August 23rd and by the time 
the forum started at 6:00 pm all the seats were full.  Some of the questions put forth by 
residents were important enough that we thought it would be a good idea to put those 
questions, along with the answers out for everyone to read. 
 

Question: Why are we calculating cash flow now and what was it in the five previous years 
before we were calculating it?  
Answer:  Previously our mortgage payment was not considered because we were not paying a 
lot towards the principal but rather much more in interest.  Once the ratio changed, it affected 

how it was calculated as an expenditure. That was why we moved $100,000 from our reserve 
account to the operating account over the past two years.  We will be reviewing our previous 
financials in order to better understand when the problem began. 
 
Question: How much did the insurance go up because of the dog park and who pays for all the 
improvements?  
Answer: The dog park yearly insurance is approximately $400.00, and all improvements are 
paid for by those residents who use the dog park.  It does come with its own rules for those 
who use it. The $400.00 was voted on by the board and is part of our yearly budget. 
Committees and groups such as bingo, cribbage, mahjong all use the clubhouses and are not 
charged anything for the use of the buildings whose maintenance, heating and cooling are also 
part of the yearly budget.  The dog park should be considered another amenity that contributes 
to our community.  
 
Question: What are our employees paid and how many do we have?   
Answer: We provide a total cost for the employees’ wages, taxes, etc. but we have never 
released the rate of pay any employee.  Our budget allows for two full-time maintenance 
people and one seasonal part-time individual. The budget also provides for one 16-hour 
administration person.  
 
Question: Why are we paying people to answer the phones when someone at the meeting said 
they volunteered and never got a call back?   
Answer: All people who answer the phones in the reception office are volunteers and do not 
get paid. When we need volunteers, we reach out to the community and appreciate everyone’s 
willingness to volunteer.   
 
Question: Why is a Shelterlogic approved for maintenance but not for my car in my driveway?   
Answer: A Shelterlogic cover is currently being used to cover the sand and salt piles in the 
maintenance yard.  Maintenance is looking for another unit to cover all the trucks, the backhoe 
and the trash truck in order to protect them from the elements; it is also significantly cheaper 
than building a new garage. Shelterlogics are not allowed in driveways according to our rules.   
 
Question: How many more speed bumps are going to be put in this year?   
Answer: No more speed bumps are planned this year.   



 
Question: When was the fence on Partridge Lane approved? 
Answer:  It does not affect this year’s budget and was approved previously by the board 
because there were problems with people driving on the grass and damaging the asphalt at the 
edge of the road.  The cost to purchase the fence fell below the cap the board is allowed to 
spend without a membership vote.  
 
Question: What is tree replacement as a budget line item for? 
Answer: To replace trees that have been removed from the front of resident’s homes with 
appropriate trees or shrubs however until we can come up with a plan that allows us to replace 
trees that won’t damage our water and sewer lines in the future, those plans are currently on 
hold. 
 
Thank you to all who took the time to come on the 23rd.  If you were not able to make it that 
evening, another Q & A Forum is scheduled for Saturday, September 24th at 9:30 am at the 
Partridge Lane Club House. 
 
 



FRIDAY NIGHT FISH FRY  

September 16th ~ Donald Drive Club House 

Serving at 4:30 or 5:30 pm  

Here is what your friends and neighbors have to say… 
 
Happiness for me is a Medvil Fish Fry!  For $10.00 I get a piece of delicately fried fish that fits beyond 

my plate with an end that flips up in a curl. The meal comes with tartar sauce, cole slaw, french fries, 

and a delicious dessert! Where could I go for dinner this good and this inexpensive? Nowhere! Add 

friendships and neighborly encounters and I am happy!   ~ Jocelyn D. Bergeron 

I went to the fish fry last night. The meal was wonderful, the fish was cooked to perfection the French 
fries were hot and crisp, the coleslaw (made fresh); you will never get a better meal for ten dollars. If 
you have never been to the fish fry, you are missing out, try once and you will be pleased.   ~ Pam G. 
 
Thank you everyone on the events committee for the haddock fry. It was so delicious. I appreciate all 

the hard work of the committee and able to go early so I can make cribbage is great.   ~ Carmen G. 

 

What do you get for just $10.00? 

➢ A good-sized portion of deep-fried haddock 

➢ The best French fries you’ll ever taste 

➢ With coleslaw and dessert 

 

No tax, no tip, and beverages are available. 

Don’t forget your money!!                         Make your reservations and pay at the 

Reception Office daily from  
9:00 am to 4:00 pm. 

 

Sign-up closes on Wednesday, September 14th @ 4:00 pm 

 

 

The Events Committee would like to thank the residents of Medvil for their continued support of all 

the activities we host throughout the year; all of which allows us to offer low cost/no cost events 

and helps defray the cost of our annual Christmas Party. 



 

 

The Events Committee is pleased to present 

The Concord Coachmen 

Chorus 
The Concord Coachmen Chorus is a fine group of men that have been 
delighting audiences in the greater Concord, NH area since 1957. Their 
name is derived from the old "Concord Coach" which transported people 
from New Hampshire to Boston many years ago. 

They enjoy singing music of all types be it doo-wop, gospel, jazz, and pop 
in the Barbershop style. They love to sing for audiences of any size, 
indoors or out... and they are coming to Medvil! 

 

Wednesday ~ September 21st ~ 6:00 pm 

doors open at 5:30 pm 

Partridge Lane Club House 

Light Refreshments will be served 

 

Seats are limited so you must sign-up! 
 

Call the Reception Office at 603-497-4440, ext. 0 

Monday – Friday, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 

Because this is a free event, attendance is limited to Medvil residents only. 

FUN FACT: How long do you think the Concord Coachmen Chorus has been 
performing? 10 years? Perhaps 20 to 30 years? Well, you might be surprised to hear 
that they have been performing for over 65 years! 



 



 
 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
  
 



   
 SEPTEMBER 2022  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

   1 
 
6:30 Bingo DDC 
 

2 
 
6 Cribbage PLC 
non-league 
 

3 
 
 

4 
 

 

5 
 
LABOR DAY 
6:30 Cribbage PLC 

6 
 
10 & 7 Play Pool PLC 
 

7 
 
10 Pool PLC 
12:30 Knitting PLC 
 
 

8 
 
6:30 Bingo DDC 
 

9 
 
6 Cribbage PLC 
non-league 
 

10 
 

 

11 
 
 

12 
 
6:30 Cribbage PLC 

13 
 
10 & 7 Play Pool PLC 
3:30  FinCom DDC 
 

14   
 
10 Pool PLC 
12:30 Knitting PLC 
 

15  
 
6:30 Bingo DDC 

16 
6 Cribbage PLC, 
non-league 
4:30 & 5:30 Fish Fry 
DDC 

17 
 
8:30 Coffeehouse PLC 
 

18 
 
 

19 
 
6:30 Cribbage PLC 
 

20 
 
10 & 7 Play Pool PLC 
6 BOD Mtg  DDC 

21 
 
10 Pool PLC 
12:30 Knitting PLC 
5:30 Concert PLC 
 

22 
 
AUTUMN EQUINOX 
6:30 Bingo DDC 
 

23 
 
6 Cribbage PLC 
non-league 
 

24 
 
9:30-11 Budget Forum 
PLC 

25 
 

 

26 
 
ROSH HASHANAH 
6:30 Cribbage PLC 

 

27 
 
10 & 7 Play Pool PLC 

 

28 
 
10 Pool PLC 
12:30 Knitting PLC 
 
 

 

29 
 
6:30 Bingo DDC 
 

30 
 
6 Cribbage PLC 
non-league 

 
 

 

Metal Pick-up: 1st Monday of the month, beginning at 8 AM *  

Trash & Recycling Pick-up: Every WEDNESDAY beginning at 7 AM * 

Yard Waste Pick-up: Every Thursday until first snow fall 

 ** Please have your items curbside by that time.            

 


